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13 November 2020 

 

 

Dear Parent / Guardian 

 

We appreciate how difficult this term has been for your daughter, especially in recent weeks.  As we 

progress towards mock examinations there may be increased concerns about illness or the need to self-

isolate during this period. 

 

Therefore, in order to minimize contact with others and to ensure pupils will not need to self-isolate 

during the examinations, the School has decided that all students in Years 12 and 14 will study 

remotely from Monday 16th November until Monday 30th November when examinations begin for all 

year groups. 

 

This period of remote learning will require your daughter to complete work set online by her teachers 

and she should ensure that Google Classroom notifications are switched on so that she can receive 

updated information, she should also check her subject classrooms regularly so that she does not miss 

any work set. 

 

In addition, pupils will be required to sign into their Form Class Google Classroom by 9.00am each 

morning to ensure they are marked present.  This should be done by commenting “present” on the 

class stream; any pupil who is unwell should inform School so that attendance records can be updated. 

Pupils who do not have their Form Class classroom code should check their school email as this 

information will be re-issued. 

 

Any pupils who are sitting a GCSE module in Single Award Science during the remote learning period 

must attend school at the specified time of the examination. Other pupils scheduled for Controlled 

Assessment catch up sessions will be contacted so that arrangements can be made. 

 

Pupils attending a collaboration subject at South Eastern Regional College should attend these classes 

as normal, unless they are ill or self-isolating. 

 

We hope this remote learning period will allow your daughter to complete necessary work and prepare 

adequately for her mock examinations and we wish her well in her studies. 

  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Dr C Larmour 

Vice Principal 

 

 

 


